# The University of Minnesota OFFICIAL DAILY BULLETIN

VOL. II

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 1920

No. 91

# CHARTER DAY CONVOCATION

Tomorrow, Wednesday, February II, a Charter Day Convocation will be held at the Armory at II:30 a.m. Dr. George E. Vincent, President of the Rockefeller Foundation, and former President of this University, will deliver the address. His subject will be "The University and Public Health." All members of the University are expected to attend this convocation.

# GENERAL FACULTY MEETING

Upon the request of a committee of the local chapter of the American Association of University Professors, a meeting of the General Faculty will be held on Monday, February 16, 1920, at 4:30 p.m., in the Chemistry Auditorium.

The meeting is called for the purpose of considering the serious allegations regarding academic freedom in this University made by a writer in the December issue of "Foolscap."

All members of the Faculty including instructors and assistants are urged to attend this meeting.

M. L. BURTON, President

# MEDICAL STUDENTS, FACULTY, AND PHYSICIANS, NOTICE!

Dr. George E. Vincent, former President of the University of Minnesota, now President of the Rockefeller Foundation, will speak at the Anatomy Amphitheater at 4:30 Wednesday, February 11. Subject: The Medical Work of the Rockefeller Foundation in China and Elsewhere. Classes will be dismissed on this occasion.

E. P. Lyon, Dean

# DIRECTIONS FOR CHARTER DAY CONVOCATION

On Wednesday, February II, at II:20 the guests of the day and the faculties in academic costume will assemble in the basement of the Armory, entering through the tower door just at the left of the main Church Street, or Seventeenth Avenue, entrance, where guides will direct them to the point of assembly. A procession will be formed which will lead to reserved seats on the platform. Upon the completion of the exercises, those on the platform will retire in the reverse order of their entrance, the guests leading.

THE COMMITTEE ON UNIVERSITY FUNCTIONS

# NOTICE TO THE DEANS

The next meeting of the Board of Regents will be held on Tuesday, February 17. All items of business must be in the President's office by five o'clock, on Friday, February 13, or they can not be included on the docket.

# HEALTH BULLETIN

That there has been a decided decline in the influenza epidemic at the University may be seen from the following report for last week:

1000	3000	4.4	Charles Carlot		ġ.
Feb. 2	 			2I	
				9	
Feb. 4	 			6	
				4	
Feb. 6	 			4	
Feb. 7	 			4	
Feb. 8	 			3	

No new cases were reported at the University Farm for the past two days. No deaths from pneumonia complicating influenza have occurred at the Health Services—University and University Farm—since Feb. 5. There are, however, several serious cases, both at the University and Farm.

While there is every indication that the epidemic is rapidly subsiding, students are urged to be cautious and report immediately. "Flaring up" of the epidemic is possible and it is to be expected that sporadic cases will occur for some time to comeperhaps throughout the month.

From the present situation the University Health Service feels that the "ban" on social gatherings on the campuses may be removed. This action, however, must not be taken as assurance that all danger has passed.

The disease is spread by means of human contact infection. It belongs to the group of diseases spread by discharges from mouth and nose. Therefore exposure should be reduced to the very minimum. Students with "colds," coughing, discharges from respiratory tract, should remain away from all public gatherings.

Dr. John Sundall

# NOTICE TO ALL INSTRUCTORS

COLLEGE OF SCIENCE, LITERATURE, AND THE ARTS

Mid-quarter reports on the work of students in the college are due at the Registrar's office Saturday, February 14th. Only those students who have grades of D or below should be reported. The grade should be entered upon the class card of the student and any remarks which the instructor desires to make should be written on the back of the card.

R. R. SHUMWAY, Chairman, Adm. Board

# NOTICE TO ALL INSTRUCTORS

COLLEGE OF EDUCATION

Mid-quarter reports on the work of students in the College of Education should be mailed to Miss Goodrich, at the Registrar's office before Saturday, February 14. Only those students who have grades of D or below should be reported. The grade should be entered upon the class card of the student and any remarks that the instructor desires to make should be written on the back of the card.

E. B. Pierce, Registrar

(OVER.)

# SCHOOL OF BUSINESS INSTRUCTORS NOTICE

Mid-quarter reports of the work of all students registered in the School of Business are due Saturday, February 14. Instructors should enter the grade of each student on the class card and send to M.A. 108. George W. Dowrie, Dean

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, COLLEGE OF EDUCATION

The meeting of the Executive Committee of the College of Education called for this noon is postponed until Thursday morning, February 12, at ten o'clock, in my office.

L. D. COFFMAN

# CONDITION EXAMINATIONS

SCHOOL OF CHEMISTRY

All conditions in chemistry which appear on the record of any student on this date must be removed by condition examinations, to be held Saturday afternoon, March 13th. Conditions not removed on that date will automatically become failures.

Students in the School of Chemistry who have conditions in any subjects must remove them at the earliest dates scheduled by the various colleges in which such subjects are given. Condition Examinations in other colleges are being announced in the Daily Bulletin. Each student will be held responsible for having correct information regarding his individual record.

At least one week prior to the examination each student conditioned in chemistry must notify the Dean's office in writing of his intention to take a condition examination and must state the particular courses for which he wishes an examination.

LAUDER W. JONES, Dean

# MUSICAL CENSUS

Will all students who play orchestral instruments, and who are not in the band or orchestra, please write on a card their name, post-office box, and the instrument they play, and mail to Box 2683.

THE ANNUAL BANQUET

of the Cosmopolitan Club will be given in the Minnesota Union Ball Room, Wednesday evening, February 11, 1920, at six thirty o'clock. Dean Guy Stanton Ford will act as Toastmaster. Speakers: Dr. George Edgar Vincent, President M. L. Burton, Mr. Juan C. Orendain. Music is in charge of Professor A. Pepinsky. Friends of the club and those interested in Cosmopolitanism are cordially invited to attend. Reservations may be made up to Tuesday noon at Room 204, Library Building.

# - COSMOPOLITAN CLUB MEMBERS

All those selling tickets for the Annual Banquet Wednesday, February 11, 1920, please report and hand in all moneys collected Tuesday afternoon at Room 204, Library Building.

# TO ALL FACULTY MEMBERS

Those who have not notified the University Marshal that they will participate in the exercises of Charter Day, February II, are requested to give such notice today, in order to insure a reserved seat on the platform.

THE COMMITTEE ON UNIVERSITY FUNCTIONS

THE INTERFRATERNITY COUNCIL
will meet Wednesday, at 4:30, in Room 220, Folwell Hall.

JAMES DAVIES

THE ENTOMOLOGICAL CLUB, the Frenatae, will meet today at 4:30 p.m., in Room 306, Administration Building, University Farm.

### PROGRAM

Life history and natural control of the striped bean worm— Miss Wentz.

Insects as an important factor in the paper shortage—S. A. Graham.

# DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

Mr. James M. McConnell, state superintendent of education, will speak to the men of the College of Agriculture at the fellowship meeting in Room 307, Administration Building, at 6:45 this evening. All college men are invited to be present.

# STUDENTS AND FACULTY-NOTICE

All articles lost or found are to be reported to the Lost and Found Department of the University, located in the postoffice in the Mechanic Arts Building. All who have lost things are asked to call at this office to identify some of the many odd articles waiting to be claimed. Prompt reporting by telephone at the time of losing or finding articles will facilitate the location of the rightful owners.

Lost and Found Department

BECAUSE OF SICKNESS, it has been necessary to employ inexperienced help in the postoffice and it is hoped that the departments will cooperate by reporting to this office at once any mistakes or delays in the delivery of mail which may come to their attention. Deliveries and collections are made three times per day to and from all offices on the campus.

Delivery is made before 8:30 every morning.

Delivery and collection, 9:30 to 12.

Delivery and collection, 1:30 to 4:30.

Collection from local collection boxes after 5:30 every evening.

It is therefore important that all mail in the offices be dropped in the local collection boxes at the end of the day.

THERE ARE six lockers for women available in the Library Building. Anyone wanting a locker should call at the Information Bureau, presenting deposit card.

# BAND MEN-NOTICE

All members of the University Band must be at the Armory at 11:30 Wednesday with their instruments to play for the Charter Day Convocation.

THE ORCHESTRA will rehearse Wednesday at 7:30 p.m.

THE Y.W.C.A. class on "Marks of a World Christian," will meet in the Y.W.C.A. parlor today at 2:30 instead of Thursday because of the holiday. Any girl interested in this topic is invited to come into this class.

# AN ALL-UNIVERSITY WRESTLING MEET

will be held on Saturday, February 14, at 2:30 p.m., at the Armory. Those wishing to participate must weigh in on Wednesday, February 11, before 12 noon. The preliminaries will be held on Wednesday from 3:30 to 5:00 in Room 106, Armory. Every one is eligible for this meet. Intramural "M's" will be awarded the winners who will in all probability be the men to take part in the Ames meet on February 27, and in the Conference meet at Illinois the early part of April.

FRANK GILMAN, Coach